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The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Description Lot # / Exp Date NDC UPC 

LEVONO+ES TB0.05/.03MG LUP3X28 L800951 07/31/2020 68180085713 36818085713 

Lupin is recalling the above items due to deficiency noted investigation during FDA audit. This 
recall is to the Retail level. Affected product started shipping October 29, 2018. 

Please note that this amendment elevates the level of recall to retail only for the 
Levonorgestrel product. The Desogestrel product will remain as a wholesale level recall. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 




